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October 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The attached ordinance is one of a series of appropriation requests being submitted as individual items.  Collectively, these requests serve as the mid-biennium review of biennial budgets described in RCW 36.40.250 and required by section 405 of the King County Charter.  An additional appropriation request for a group of items likely will be submitted later in the year.

This ordinance would appropriate $2,650,578 from the existing fund balance of the Business Resource Center (BRC) to continue work on the BI Analytics project.  The Council approved funding for the current phase of this work in the first omnibus appropriations ordinance earlier this year.  This new request would fund work in 2016 to conduct a “proof of concept” with the Oracle reporting software.  Work would also continue to identify the requirements of different county agencies and prepare for potential implementation in 2017.

The Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) project replaced the County’s outdated human resources, accounting, and budgeting systems.  The scope of ABT originally including comprehensive data analysis and reporting capabilities, but this was removed prior to the start of the project in order to reduce costs.  A reporting tool with limited capabilities was included for the accounting system but no tool was included for the human resources system.  Support for the existing reporting tool will be discontinued within the next two years.  A survey of county agencies this summer revealed strong support for improved reporting tools.

If the Council approves this requested appropriation, and if the proof of concept is successful, a decision about implementing the BI Analytics software will be made in 2016.  This might be done through the 2017/2018 budget or as a separate appropriation.
I am requesting action on this ordinance prior to the end of 2015 because current funding for the work runs out at the end of the year.

The standalone appropriation ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

I certify that funds are available.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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